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Dear Parents and Carers

I hope you have had a good week.

It was truly lovely to host the ____________ Awards ceremony last

Saturday at Bishop Challoner where young people in the parish celebrated

their pin, bronze, silver and gold achievements. Our Chaplain, Lolly Bell,

did a wonderful job organising such an inspiring event and managing to

arrange for Archbishop John Wilson to attend as a special guest and prize

distributor. Congratulations also to Martha S, Year 6, on her Pin Award.

The Christmas build-up has begun in earnest at Bishop Challoner this

week with our ________________                 day taking place on Monday

with face painting and a bubble machine all part of the activities. 

Our Year 5 had an outreach retreat with fellow Year 5 pupils from St

James’ Primary School, Petts Wood, who we hosted in our Chapel on

Monday. It was a good time for the St James’ pupils to visit with the

Reindeer here! 

Tuesday saw our pupils from Years 3-5 attending and celebrating the

annual advent service with the Archbishop at Southwark Advent Service,

St George’s Cathedral, Southwark, while on Wednesday, we hosted the

SELCAT (we are working in association with SELCAT schools, a new

partnership we have recently developed) Primary Chaplaincy Advent

Retreat in our Chapel.

Faith in Action

Reindeer and Christmas Crafts
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With best wishes

Mark Wallace

This retreat provided training and spiritual development for those pupil

leaders within all our schools whose responsibility it is to develop the

faith of their peers. 

Today it was our children’s EYFS Christmas Party in the School Hall,

supported by our wonderful PTA. Father Christmas even made a surprise

visit!

As well over the course of this week, our Preparatory and Pre-

Preparatory pupils have been very busy rehearsing for their       ______  

_____ next week. I had a sneak preview on Tuesday morning and I have

to say, you are all in for a treat next week. Timings are Wednesday 13

December at 2pm & Thursday 14 December at 6pm.

A reminder that on Tuesday next week our _______ ___________ takes

place at _________________   starting at  

School Vacancies
There are two school vacancies available at present. They are for a

______________________________and an _________________ For

further details and job descriptions, please contact Carolyn Chamberlain

at cchamberlain@bcsweb.co.uk 

I hope you have an enjoyable weekend and as many of you can attend

the __________________ as possible tomorrow. It will run from 

Christmas 

Show

School Carol Service

St Edmund’s Church 7pm.

EYFS/Prep Lunchtime Supervisor Exams Officer (p/t).

PTA’s Christmas Fair

 – 3.30pm.

12 noon 

mailto:cchamberlain@bcsweb.co.uk


Autumn Term 2023
INSET DAYS - 30th, 31st August and 1st September 2023

START OF TERM - Monday 4th September 2023

HALF TERM - 16th - 27th October 2023

PUPILS BACK TO SCHOOL - Monday 30th October 2023

CHRISTMAS BREAK BEGINS - Friday 15th December 2023

(1/2 day)

Spring Term 2024
WHOLE SCHOOL RETURNS - Monday 8th January 2024

HALF TERM - 12th - 16th February

PUPILS BACK TO SCHOOL - Monday 19th February 2024

SPRING TERM ENDS - 28th March 2024 (normal time)

STAFF INSET DAY - Monday 15th April 2024

Summer Term 2024
WHOLE SCHOOL RETURNS - Tuesday 16th April 2024

HALF TERM - 27th May 2024 - 31st May 2024

WHOLE SCHOOL RETURNS - Monday 3rd June 2024

LAST DAY OF TERM - Friday 5th July 2024 (12 noon)
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Last year we were international
finalists for the EDI Award 2022, this

year we are going for Gold!

We would like to invite parents to
contribute and join our Parental

EDI Comittee

If you would like to participate, please
join us on Thursday 14th December

at 3:35pm in the Senior Library 
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Huge congratulations to

Isabella G, Y11 who won an

award for the best teaching

assistant at Pineapple

Performing Arts in Covent

Garden! 

Congratulations to our year 9

football team for playing in an

impressive 4-1 win on Tuesday.

A special mention to Aidan for

scoring a fantastic hat trick and

also Ayomi for scoring one of

the best goals of the season.

Every single player was excellent

and delivered a true team

performance. 

-Mr Harrison 

Movie Night was a

success last week

with the juniors

and parents. Each

child was given a

special Polar

Express ticket on

entry and a bell to

take home

afterwards, it was

quite magical

hearing them all

ring them as they

left. 



This term our festive House theme was ‘Deck the

Halls.’ The children were asked to create a small

Christmas decoration to be placed on the school

Christmas tree in the reception area. The

decorations were to be adorned with the child’s

house colours. Once again there has been a number

of high quality entrants and judging was very

difficult.

 

Well done to everyone who took part, the tree looks

beautiful. Furthermore, the competition House

points have made a great difference to the leader

board! Who will be number for Christmas?
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HOUSE NEWS 
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Pre-Prep and Prep School
Our child led assembly this week was by the Year 6 class, they shared an

important message to remind us all of the true meaning of Christmas.The

children did an excellent job; their assembly included drama, singing and

sharing facts about the real meaning behind Christmas traditions. The assembly

ended joyfully with a beautiful Christmas carol accompanied by Makaton

signs.Well done Year 6 and thank for your excellent effort.

On Tuesday, the children from Years 3 to 5, along with several other Catholic

schools, were involved in the annual Southwark advent service led by the

Archbishop at St. George’s Cathedral. The children joined in beautifully and

really enjoyed the service. Their behavior was excellent and they received

many positive comments about this.

On Friday the Early Years enjoyed their annual Christmas Party. It was lots of

fun, with a workshop from Perform Drama, a party food style lunch, party

games and an exciting visit from Father Christmas. This coincided with

Christmas Jumper day at school, making it a very exciting day for the children!

Our rehearsals continue for the Christmas play next week. We are really

looking forward to it and hope to see you at one of the performances –

Wednesday 13th at 2pm and Thursday 14th at 6pm. For the evening

performance we ask that children are dropped back to the main hall at 5.45pm

dressed in their costume; a member of staff will be there to greet them and take

them to their classes where they will get ready for the play.

We wish you a wonderful weekend, 

Mr Peck, Mrs Bateman and Ms Hoyles 



 Georgina for always being kind and helpful

Prue for wonderful singing in the play rehearsals   

Reception

Year 1 

Year 2

Year 3 

Year 4 

Year 5 

Year 6 

Christian for his excellent subtraction work in maths  

Antonio for his attitude towards learning
and always wanting to find out new facts     

George for excellent effort in literacy and
improvements in writing  

Luca for always being up for a challenge and never
giving up, even when faced with difficulty 

Jessie for her friendliness and positivity
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Pre-Prep and Prep School

STARS OF THE WEEK 

Many congratulations to all our Stars. We are very proud of you!



This week, the children have

continued to enjoy the festive

activities, including a visit from

Santa's reindeer, crafting

Christmas baubles, taking a trip

to post Christmas postcards to

their families, and concluding

the week with a joyous

Christmas party alongside the

fantastic team from Perform,

featuring a special appearance

by Santa himself. A heartfelt

thank you extends to all the

parents and helpers who

generously dedicated their

time to make this week

magical. 

-Mrs Milton, EYFS Practitioner 

EYFS 
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The survey takes 5-10 minutes to complete. Scan the QR code

above or click HERE to take part.

https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/the_big_ambition/
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Samaritans Free phone 116 123 www.samaritans.org 

The Miz (for under

25s)

Text THEMIX to

85258
www.themix.org.uk 

Papyrus

HOPELINE

(suicidal feelings in

young people)

0800 068 4141 www.papyrus-uk.org

Childline (up to 18

years)
0800 1111 www.childline.org.uk 

Kooth   www.kooth.com 

  

Young Minds www.youngminds.co.uk
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If you feel unable to keep yourself, or others, safe from harm, call the NHS 111 telephone line or go

to Accident & Emergency. For non-emergency concerns please contact your GP.

Crisis Support Lines

Support websites for help with mental health, dealing with bullying, or

supporting a friend

SAFEGUARDING & WELL-BEING 

http://www.samaritans.org/
http://www.themix.org.uk/
http://www.papyrus-uk.org/
http://www.childline.org.uk/
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SAFEGUARDING & WELL-BEING 

School Counselling
General Consent Form link
and QR Code: HERE 

Child Mental Health &
Wellbeing - 10 Top Tips
for Parents: HERE

Protecting Young People
From Social Scams:
HERE 

What Are Social Media
Scams?: HERE 

Snapchat Checklist: HERE 

TikTok Checklist: HERE

Mobile Phones for
Children: HERE

Children’s Tech Guide
2023: HERE

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=hvy7yn6C1ka9vhkJUPTNUrx_M0cyWFZAmqumyU9nfO5UOU5ETFFXVTlMRDZUUldYSjk2MTdVVFhPUi4u
https://ssslearning.co.uk/index.cfm/education/parentsandguardians/child-mental-health-10-tips-for-parents
https://www.internetmatters.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/03/Internet-Matters-Social-Scams-Guide-ver2.pdf
https://www.internetmatters.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/03/Internet-Matters-Social-Scams-Guide-ver2.pdf
https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/online-money-management-guide/social-media-scams-advice-guide-to-support-young-people/#popular-social-media-scams
https://swgfl.org.uk/magazine/snapchat-checklist-updated-for-2023/
https://swgfl.org.uk/magazine/snapchat-checklist-updated-for-2023/
https://swgfl.org.uk/assets/documents/tiktok-checklist-2023.pdf?_=1698230685
https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/tech-guide/mobile-phones-for-children/
https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/tech-guide/


https://www.bromleywell.org.uk/assets/documents/emotional-

wellbeing-factsheet 

https://www.bromleywell.org.uk/assets/documents/counselling-

services

For help contact Bromley Well

0808 278 7898

spa@bromleywell.org.uk

Monday - Saturday 9am - 5pm
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SAFEGUARDING & WELL-BEING 
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SAFEGUARDING & WELL-BEING 


